 RIDGE UTILITIES, INC.

REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

September 16, 2017
A regular meeting of the Board of Directors of Ridge Utilities, Inc., (hereinafter “RU”) was held in the Conference Room of the Association Office Building on September 16, 2017.
Board members present were Alex MacCormack, William Munday, Molli Ellis, Al Fortune, William Haase, and Stephen Tompkins.  Board Member June Smith was absent.  Also present was Denny Kelly, General Manager and Amy Evans-Kail, Manager of Fiscal Affairs.     
CALL TO ORDER:

Alex MacCormack, President, called the meeting to order at 9:01 a.m.    

MEMBERSHIP INPUT:

No membership was present.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA:

MOTION:  William Munday made a motion, seconded by Al Fortune to approve the agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

APPROVE MINUTES:

MOTION:  Molli Ellis made a motion, seconded by Al Fortune, to approve the July 15, 2017 minutes as presented.   The motion carried unanimously.  
CORRESPONDENCE:

Molli Ellis, Secretary, reviewed the contents of the Correspondence Folder that were sent and/or received by RU since the last Board meeting.  The Correspondence Folder was available at the meeting for the Board members to review its contents.    
TREASURER’S REPORT:
Stephen Tompkins, Treasurer informed the Board that revenue collections were slightly ahead and expenditures were below projections for this point in the year.  Alex MacCormack stated that revenues were actually slightly behind at this point in the year since three quarters of revenue has been collected to date.  Mr. Tompkins stated regardless we are still in good financial shape for the year.  
MOTION:   William Munday made a motion, seconded by Al Fortune, to accept the July 2017 and August 2017 Treasurer’s Reports as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

MANAGER’S REPORT:

Denny Kelly, General Manager, reviewed his written Manager’s Report with the Board members.  A copy of Mr. Kelly’s report is attached to the minutes.   Mr. Kelly stated that is has been a very quiet period for Ridge Utilities.  He informed that Board that maintenance repaired 16 leaks in July and August.    
Mr. Kelly informed the Board that three chlorinators were replaced since July.  Additionally, the pump for Well #3 had to be replaced.  He also informed the Board that the hydropneumatic tanks and air tank inspections are scheduled to take place the second week of October.  
Mr. Kelly also informed the Board that while reading water meters for the 3rd quarter, our maintenance personnel are also checking each of the cut-off valves located inside each meter box.  A list will be put together of which valves need to be replaced.  Mr. Kelly stated that four valves have been replaced in the past year.  
BRPOA LIAISON 
No report given.
PERSONNEL COMMITTEE
Alex MacCormack stated that Hal Davis, Personnel Chairperson and BRPOA 1st Vice-President, has provided projected personnel figures for the 2018 budget.  Mr. MacCormack stated that he will send the Ridge Utilities, Inc. draft budget to the Board members several weeks prior to the November 18th Board Meeting for review and consideration. 
At this time Mr. MacCormack discussed with the Board members the possibility of reducing the amount of Ridge Board meetings.  He added that a decision was not needed today, but perhaps at the November Board Meeting the Board could agree to a reduced schedule of meetings for 2018, possibly during the months of February, May, July, and November.  
ADJOURN:

MOTION:    Molli Ellis a motion, seconded by William Munday to adjourn the meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT took place at 9:13 a.m.
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